
March 11, 2024
The Honorable Ben Barnes
Chair, Appropriations
The Maryland House of Delegates
6 Bladen Street, Room 121
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Chair Barnes,

The Howard County Delegation submitted a letter of support for HB1450 which is scheduled to
be heard in Appropriations tomorrow, March 12th.

Unfortunately, the bill as filed does not accurately reflect the amendments adopted by the
Delegation. We respectfully request that the Committee adopt a corrective amendment which is
still in drafting and will be forwarded to the Committee as soon as possible.

Please contact the Howard County Delegation office at hoc1@mlis.state.md.us if you require any
additional information.

Sincerely,

Senator Clarence K. Lam, MD, MPH Delegate Jessica Feldmark
Senate Chair House Chair
Howard County Delegation Howard County Delegation


